
60 Australians pilgrimage to Korea:              10th April 

From early April members from Australia began travelling to Korea to attend the historic opening of the 

Cheon Il Sanctum, as well as other events from the 10th to the 14th. Approximately 60 Australian members 

were in Korea during this time, which is a historic number of our members to all be present in Korea 

attending the same event. 





 



 

Two members received the Blessing in Korea at this time, both from Melbourne. Melanie Moreau and 

Elijah Lausburg. 



The you gathered to honour our newly blessed brothers and sisters. Aju! 



3 of our young members participated in the Purity Pledge ceremony and received Purity Rings. 



 
 



Attending from Australia:                13th April 

 
Melbourne Members in Australia attended the April 13th ceremonies from their homes with dedication. 

The Bellavance couple held a watch party for members to join and view together. Thank you for gathering 

and uniting with True Mothers heart. 

K-Tour 2025:                 14th April 

After the official events 30 Aussies and Kiwis set out on a tour of the holy places in Korea. Dohie Kim from 

New Zealand was the tour guide and despite battling illness he made everything work smoothly. Members 

explored the new developments in Cheongpyeong, including taking the Gapyeong cruise to Namie Island. 

The in Seoul they visited Cheonpadong and Hannamdong. They also visited Paju and the DMZ. Dohie did an 

amazing job translating, guiding and ordering food. Thank you for everyone who joined in. 





















 

Randall on air:                 24th April 

 
Randall Apps is on air each month for Geelong Interfaith. He is doing sensational work for the interfaith 

community, bringing all people of faith together on the airwaves.  



Easter Family BBQ:                 27th April 



 
Our first family event of the year was the Easter Family Picnic. Big Thank You to Sarah Boyd for organising 

and running the event. Micheal Treacy gave a warm Easter message, Rick McInerheney provided music, 

and the children were able to hunt for Easter Eggs. It brought a beautiful close to this incredible month. 


